The Emerson Play: Keeping It Real

BY: Asa Rubin

  For 21 years, the drama society has participated in Emerson College’s annual theater festival. This non-competitive event allows high schools to perform in an environment that brings actors together. Student involvement starts when they submit proposals for the year’s play. This year’s play, chosen by student director senior Rose Mendelsohn, will be Baby with the Bathwater.


The play, written by Christopher Durang, a playwright known for outrageous comedy, follows a dysfunctional family through 30 years of the son Daisy’s life. The play originally premiered in 1983 at the American Repertory Theater in Cambridge.

“The show is a critique on parenting and as wacky and fun as it is, it has some interesting subtext I think we can all relate to,” said Mendelsohn.

Mendelsohn picked Baby with the Bathwater because of its humorous tone. "It's definitely a comedy, and the characters are pretty out there,” said Mendelsohn.    According to drama teacher and director Mary Mastandrea, who is supervising the production, students are given the opportunity to direct the Emerson play because "it's great a experience for them to be in the driver seat and see their set of choices played out on stage.” 


Directing requires Mendelsohn to step out of her shoes as an actor and take on a larger, more demanding role. “Beyond dealing with specific line readings and scenes, I have to think about how the piece should come together as a whole,” she said.

 Mendelsohn, thankfully, is not without support. "It's going to be very funny," said Mastandrea.

However, having dual roles as student and director can be a challenge. “I think the balance between being a peer and a director is a tough one to find, but the cast has been great and made it much easier than I expected,” said Mendelsohn.

